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ATTENDEES 
Joe Ganote, Lee John, Rubby Douglas, Chris Guilbeaux, Neal Brown, Clay Rives, Dick 
Gremillion, Veronica Sizer, Teresa Basco, Christina Dayries, Pam Roussel, Norman 
Pineda, Darren Guidry, Casey Tingle, Neal Fudge, Toni Rochelle, Kelly Feet, John 
Taylor, Tracy Hilburn, Rubby Douglas, Patrick Harvey, Austin Dixon, Mike Steele, 
Kenneth Moore,  
 
WELCOME  
Joe Ganote called the meeting to order at 10:03 AM. He completed roll call and a 
quorum was established. He welcomed everyone.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Joe Ganote made the motion to make a correction to the minutes. Dick Gremillion name 
needs to replace Collin Simoneaux for making the motion to re-elect Joe Ganote as 
Chairman. Correction was made in the minutes. Motion was made by Patrick Harvey 
and seconded by Neal Brown to accept the correction. The December 2021 minutes 
were approved.  
 
GOHSEP UPDATES 
Casey Tingle, Acting Director 

• Upcoming Temporary Housing Meeting with Directors to discuss the deployment 
of housing. 

• The new FEMA Appointee for Response and Recovery will be visiting some of 
the parishes affected by Hurricane Ida and the City of New Orleans. 

• GOHSEP is working with FEMA to extend Temporary Housing for those affected 
by Hurricane Laura and Delta. 

• The State currently has approximately three thousand family in TSAs. FEMA 
would like to end this program by the end of February. GOHSEP has suggested 
that the families lodged in Louisiana, Texas of Mississippi hotels continue. We 
would like to bring the families to those states to help us better case manage the 
program. 

• GOHSEP is currently going through the Budget Process and still working with the 
Division of Administration on what will be submitted for the executive budget. 
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• We are hoping to have an update on the LWIN Ethernet activity included in the 
budget.  

• In the upcoming weeks we will be making a series of  announcements about HM 
Funding for the following  Disasters: 

o Ida 
o Zeta 
o Winter Weather 
o We will be pushing out some HMGP allocations for those disasters. We 

are still working on the May Flooding allocation. 
• For IDA this will be just an initial allocation.  

 
Winter Weather Workshop 
Christopher Guilbeaux, AADEM 

• Chris informed the group on the upcoming dates for the Winter Weather 
Workshop: 
o January 18th- Alexandria 
o January 19th- Shreveport 
o January 20th- Monroe 
o February 3rd- Baton Rouge 

 
Cyber Security Grant Updates 
Neal Fudge, AADHSI and Christina Dayries, AADGA 

• Discussed the new and upcoming Cybersecurity Grant Program:   
o 80% of the Grant will go to the Locals 
o There will be a three year Performance Period 
o The grant will be a formula base 
o They are wanting to put together a Planning Committee 
o There will be an application process 
o The State CIO is closely monitoring the program and eligible projects 

 
Open Discussion 

• Regional OHSEP Director’s Updates 
• Next Meeting February 8, 2022 

 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Clay Rives, seconded by Neal Brown. 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am. 


